REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BROOK PARK, OHIO HELD ON JUNE 1, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Council President Vecchio at 7:42 p.m., the clerk called the roll and the following Members of Council answered:

SCOTT, SCHMUCK, ORCUTT, TROYER, MENCINI, SALVATORE

Also in attendance were Mayor Gammella, Law Director Horvath, Finance Director Cingle, Recreation Director Elliott, Service Director Garner and Engineer Piatak.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETINGS:

- 1. Special Council meeting held on May 11, 2021.
- 2. Caucus Prior to meeting minutes held on May 4, 2021.
- 3. Regular Council meeting minutes held on May 4, 2021.
- 4. Caucus Prior to meeting minutes held on May 18, 2021.
- 5. Regular Council meeting minutes held on May 18, 2021.

Mass Motion by Mr. Scott, supported by Mrs. Schmuck, to approve items one (1) through five (5) as printed.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Scott, Schmuck, Orcutt, Mencini, Salvatore

NAYS: Troyer. The motion carried with a vote of 5-1.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

Aviation & Environmental Committee - Chairwoman, Schmuck

Mrs. Schmuck reported the aviation & environmental committee has no legislation or report.

Finance Committee - Chairman, Scott

Mr. Scott reported the finance committee has nothing on tonight's agenda. The Board of Control met earlier today and approved 12 items; the three largest are Westview Concrete for sewer, streets and water break repairs for \$15,000.00; SSECO service station Prokee fuelmaster system for the service department and SlidePros for the waterpark renovations in the amount of \$54,432.50 for half of the bill.

Legislative Committee - Chairman, Mencini

Mr. Mencini reported the legislative committee has two (2) ordinances and two (2) resolutions and one (1) ordinance on the Caucus Prior to that was moved to first reading.

Parks & Recreation Committee - Chairman, Poindexter:

Mr. Vecchio deferred to Recreation Director Elliott for a report.

Planning Committee - Chairman, Orcutt

Mr. Orcutt reported the Planning committee has nothing on tonight's agenda and the committee has not met since last meeting.

Reports of standing committees: cont.

Safety Committee - Chairman Troyer

Mr. Troyer reported the Safety committee has nothing in committee and has one (1) item on tonight's agenda. The fire department provided information of the ladder truck being back in operation; the comparative runs this year to June 1st have been 1,555 runs versus last year to June 1st 1,386 runs. With bon fires the most often violation for having a bon fire and that type of thing is greenwood or unseasoned wood, is illegal and the department will make residents shut down the fire if too much smoke is created, going into windows and such. All the rules are listed on the city's website under the fire department tab; few of the rules is to have a garden hose or fire extinguisher handy. The hydrant flushing throughout the city is almost complete.

Service Committee - Chairman, Salvatore

Mr. Salvatore reported the service committee moved a piece of legislation to the Council agenda from the Caucus Prior to meeting.

Board of Zoning Appeals - Chairman, Mencini

Mr. Mencini reported the board of zoning appeals will have a meeting on June 2nd in the community room of the recreation center, with two items on the agenda.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

Southwest General Health Center - Trustee, Orcutt

Mr. Orcutt reported the board has not met since last meeting.

Berea Board of Education - Representative, Mencini

Mr. Mencini reported June 10th is the last day of school for students, be careful on the roads with the children out playing. The State of the Schools with Superintendent Wheeler will be Thursday, June 3, 2021 from 11:45 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. sponsored by the Middleburg Heights Chamber of Commerce; will be livestreamed and to register go to the Berea City Schools district website. This year each building was staffed by a health specialist, registered nurse or licensed nurse practitioner and will continue next year. The Berea City School District recommended to approve an agreement between LLA Therapy for licensed therapists and assistants; the district entered into agreement with North Coast Therapy Associates for OT and PT services and approved for summer day camp and extended the school year agreement between the Berea city schools and Southwest General Health Center. A survey was taken for next year for who would like to be for remote learning. With the approximate 1,200 responses between pre-k to fifth grade 38 chose to stay remote and high school had 63 who chose to stay remote.

Technology & Innovation Committee - Representative, Poindexter.

Due to Mr. Poindexter's absence there was no report.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:

INTRODUCTION OF RESOLUTIONS OF COMMENDATION:

REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR:

Mayor Gammella stated May 31st the city had a Memorial Day celebration at the city's monument and thanked American Legion Post #610 for the honor guard and 21-gun salute, residents and Members of Council who attended. With the voting problem in November, 2020 with the long lines in the recreation center. Speaking with the Board of Elections (BOE) people in Ward Four (4) will receive notices that this year their polling location will be voting at Brookview Elementary School. Mayor Gammella thanked Cuyahoga County Councilman, Dale Miller, for doing an outstanding job to the city of a \$50,000.00 grant for outside fitness equipment for the central park area. Mayor Gammella also thanked Recreation Director Elliott for filling out the reams of paperwork necessary for this grant.

Questions:

Mr. Mencini stated great ceremony and kudos to the service department for all the work done on the park. Went up to American Legion baseball field for my girls practice on Wednesday with no access to the bathrooms. From what I understand this isn't the first time and was told the auxiliaries were supposed to take care of that, this can't happen coming into summer and those being city parks.

Mayor Gammella agreed with Mr. Mencini and stated that's inexcusable and will make sure it doesn't happen again.

Mr. Mencini continued receiving complaints about housing maintenance, cars parked on front lawns, speeding, high grass and one thing I'm starting to see if backyard issues that neighbors want me to look at. This being private property but some of these issues is don't call the city but call the Board of Health. Most of the properties are rentals with the landowners catching the rent and not caring about the property, seeing more than I like. Homeowners have to keep up their properties and then have a house next door with the backyard being a jungle. This city can't have this the home values are through the roof, good things happening and good things coming; people work hard for their home it's a big investment. Would like to sit down with you and the building commissioner to see where we have to go on this because of being private property.

Mayor Gammella responded when traveling through the city most of the homes are kept very well and you're correct this city has some lagers. Will say by the memos received from the Councilmembers 87% of the time the building department is already on the property. There is a bit of a problem with the courts due to COVID-19 and hopefully that will end. I concur with you, Mr. Mencini, and will call you tomorrow to set up a meeting with you, myself and Building Commissioner Hurst.

Mr. Mencini thanked Mayor Gammella for his comments.

Mayor Gammella stated there is one house that another Councilmember turned it that is appalling and the administration will stay on this. As a homeowner or landlord they have the right to due process.

Questions to the Mayor: cont.

Mr. Orcutt stated to Mayor Gammella several work orders have been written up for a particular street that is basically down to dirt. At your earliest convenience would like to take a field trip to look at Wengler to show some areas that have a fabric barrier that is laying out on the street. Think we need to come up with a fantastic idea on how to do some permanent repairs that are going to last longer than six (6) months.

Mayor Gammella stated call you tomorrow morning.

Mr. Orcutt continued what are the intentions of the \$50,000.00 grant the city received?

Mayor Gammella responded the grant is for outdoor fitness equipment and possibly have an area along the walking path., that's the only thing the grant monies can be used for.

Mr. Troyer stated to Mayor Gammella would like to meet with you on Southway due to the large chunks of asphalt on tree lawns and dips in the road. Would like to discuss the voting mentioned during your report, because a while back you stated the BOE said that there would be a separate voting place for each ward. Is that not what is happening now?

Mayor Gammella responded did not say each ward because I don't control that, however, Brookview will only be for Ward 4. What we're trying to do is not have that long line to the recreation center. We will try to get as close to that as possible with each ward voting in one place but can't guarantee that 100%, it's not my call. In meetings with the BOE we've stressed that's what the city wants to do.

Mr. Troyer continued still have legislation in committee asking for an explanation that the city hasn't received about the BOE not accepting responsibility for what happened at the November, 2020 General Election. If you get anything in writing on how that is going to change or how they amended their ways, sort of speak. Would appreciate getting that to dispose of that legislation if need be; if the matter has been corrected.

Mayor Gammella interjected the issue has been.

Mr. Troyer continued the city heard there would be four (4) separate voting locations for each ward and now. Brookview is great for Ward Four, it's a plus but hearing something different. Is there anything new with the roof and walls at the aquatic center?

Mayor Gammella responded Mr. Elliott will address that, the city is moving along slowly on that. That's a huge issue and something that the city has to be extremely careful that it's done right. It will be costly and, again, told Council nothing would be done without sitting down with Council and that is exactly what I intend to do.

Mr. Troyer stated hearing different things about Ford Motor, am I correct that the property has been sold to investors.

Questions to the Mayor: cont.

Mayor Gammella responded am not at liberty to tell you that.

Mr. Troyer continued heard anywhere from possible retail, is there anything you can tell us that would clarify things because there are a lot of rumors going around.

Mayor Gammella responded there will not be any retail there. That's an industry site and want to keep it an industrial site. With COVID-19 office workers can work from home but people working an assembly line or production line can't work from home. Currently, that is being viewed for a few different uses for that site and will have an executive session with Council and the developer to give an update as to what is going on, will say it's all good.

Mr. Vecchio stated to Mayor Gammella while doing field trip through the city can you swing Park Drive with the pavement being gone throughout the area and lack of curbs. The street is not slated to be done but there are major repairs that need to be done but there is underlayment showing through.

Mr. Troyer concurred with Mr. Orcutt and have said for many years to have the city's road crew doing a different job, not saying they're doing anything wrong, just saying need to use the machine to grind out areas and patch; think more time needs to be spent repairing these roads properly so they last longer. Instead of splitting the crews up with street sweeping, mowing lawns and so forth. If the weather is nice, in my opinion, a road crew should be out there until all roads are fixed. The city can make these roads last longer and more drivable by repairing sections. The city has the equipment to get this done and would like to see that happen.

REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM DEPARTMENTS, COMMISSIONS, AND OTHER PUBLIC OFFICIALS:

Recreation Director Elliott

Mr. Elliott reported this evening kicked off the Youth Baseball and Softball regular season. One highlight in the youth program with Berea and Middleburg Heights is that all the girl teams ages ten (10) and over will be playing all games at the Roehm Sports Complex. On June 2nd the recreation department will be loosening rules and regulations in the facility by rescinding a number of protocols in place during COVID-19 beginning tomorrow. In addition, the most noted is masks are no longer being required but the option is there for anyone that wants to wear one. The locker rooms won't open for another couple of weeks due to additional work being done that just came up recently. The update on the water park is the pool surface paint removal started today and will proceed with the next step being epoxy and paint. Letters for Home Days will out to all vendors and community organizations last week with Home Days being a twoday event for July 10th and 11th, with fireworks on July 11th. The city is pleased on receiving the community supplemental grant for an outdoor fitness area. With the roof and walls of the aquatic room have spoken with Construction Resources consultant, Bud Griffith, and is getting a team together; once there is an on-site start date Mr. Griffith will let the city know. Once the report is finalized Mr. Griffith will come back to a

meeting to Reports and communications from departments, commissions and other public officials:

Recreation Director Elliott: cont.

present and provide a report to Council. With Mr. Mencini's concern of the public park restrooms I take full responsibility and it's a matter of better communications and coordinating with a couple of city departments.

Law Director Horvath

Mrs. Horvath reported Council received the list of active civil litigation and want to comment on one (1) case of Pawuk Realty, LLC vs City of Brook Park Board of Zoning. Wanted to note that through Council's legislative efforts this case is slowly working its way out of the courts and on its way to settlement. This case involved a situation concerning riparian rights and through Council's, Board of Zoning and Planning Commission and the plaintiff efforts looks like the city is getting things worked out to resolve this matter.

Engineer Piatak

Mr. Piatak reported the sewer district sent out information regarding some proposed revisions to titles one, (1), two (2) and five (5) of the code of regulations. Among the proposed change is some rate increase adjustments to sewer and storm water fees being proposed for years 2022-2026. Also, with the sewer district I was notified last week that their maintenance contractor was scheduled to clean 50 cubic yards of debris out of the west branch of Big Creek between Diana Drive and Brookgate shopping center. The 2021 Roads Program is moving forward with the development and construction documents as well as the resurfacing projects moving along and anticipate next few weeks to be on the streets. Reconstruction projects are a little more in-depth and the plan development is well underway and completed all the field survey on those streets. Working on base-mapping of the field-data collected and developing some plans for those projects.

Service Director Garner

Mr. Garner reported roughly this week or next week will complete the first run through the city for street sweeping. Service crews are in the process of the camera of some sewer lines on the engineer's list for the roads program along with the vactor of sanitary lines on Sandhurst, with the camera to follow.

Finance Director Cingle

Mr. Cingle reported the basic financial statements for the city were filed with the State Auditor's office last week, the audit still continues and hope to be completed within the next few weeks.

Questions to the directors:

Mr. Salvatore stated to Mr. Garner a few months back mentioned a tree damaged in a storm and put on the list to be taken down. The tree is still standing and had another conversation with the property owner of the tree coming down this week, is that a factual statement?

Mr. Garner clarified the tree is on Park Drive.

Questions to the directors: cont.

Mr. Salvatore concurred.

Mr. Garner stated with the initial report there was some confusion as to which tree. The tree takedown is moving forward and on the list.

Mr. Mencini asked Engineer Piatak where does the city stand with the reconstruction road projects?

Mr. Piatak responded the field work is about complete and working on the base-maps with Delores being ahead of the other two streets, by chance. Probably 50% done with the design on that project with the other two streets lagging behind a bit and am working wholeheartedly on all the streets.

Mr. Mencini asked Mr. Garner is there only service employee that does mowing of all ballfields and playgrounds?

Mr. Garner responded no, that employee works a lot by himself but that is supplemented with grass cutters.

Mr. Mencini continued that Kennedy Park looked great for the Memorial Day ceremony and still does today with the maintenance. Not having the service staff wanted are potholes, vactor and other important things that the city needs to stay on top of?

Mr. Garner responded the street sweeper is out every day, five days or sometimes six days a week. The vactor is out and is obligated to do some street work for the roads program and patch-crews are out when people are available to do that, with bulk being two-weeks ago patch-crews were not out. Hot-patch is one of the priority jobs and crews are out doing several of the routes already.

Mr. Mencini stated to Mrs. Horvath about the Pawuk Realty case thought the city had some type of resolution on that?

Mrs. Horvath responded after Council passed legislation there was a conference with the magistrate and the parties are directed to come up with a settlement agreement and are in the process of doing with the next court date being June 29th. Hopefully, by then there will be an agreement that will resolve the case and result in dismissal.

Mr. Troyer asked Mr. Cingle to comment on the ARP and working from home issue.

Mr. Cingle responded there is nothing on both items, still waiting for the final calculations for the monies that the City of Brook Park will receive. Once the city gets those monies will apprise Council of the amount.

Mr. Troyer continued to Mr. Elliott, Home Days is only going to be a two-day event?

Questions to the directors: cont.

What will and what will not be at Home Days?

Mr. Elliott responded for the several months spoken frequently with the Board of Health to see about do's and don'ts for public events, all before the governor relaxed and rescinded all the protocols. A lot of planning with the amusements companies, vendors and everything that goes along with this. The idea was to have a smaller type of group to create more space to satisfy lines with food vendors, cleaning and sanitizing of rides how often did it have to be done. With the planning a two-day event made more sense and there will be less rides with the idea to create more space. A space will be created for people eating and there will be more areas to sit with tables and chairs for entertainment. There was more of a focus on community groups and not on some of the private businesses and advertising companies, therefore, not having as many vendors. Had a meeting last week with service director, police and fire chiefs and recreation center staff and will have another upcoming meeting for coordination of safety and space issues. Some people can't be in certain cities or have changed schedules so a two-day event made more sense with the fireworks being the finale on Sunday.

Mr. Troyer commented didn't think there would be rides, so it's good to hear there will be some rides. When talking about we doing this or looking at that who is the we involved?

Mr. Elliott responded that is the recreation center staff is we and last week's meeting the we meeting for fire, police, related traffic issues and the service department. A lot of city departments are involved as to where things go, what makes most sense from both a safety and practical standpoint.

Mr. Troyer stated to Mr. Piatak there is sewer cleaning being done on Sandhurst and that is moving along?

Mr. Piatak concurred.

Mr. Troyer asked Mrs. Horvath any update on the airport lawsuit. Asked a few weeks ago about having a meeting and talking to residents on the west end and they are not happy because of no communication in over a year. Asking please to have some kind of communication with these people since COVID-19 rules have been relaxed. Talk with these people to see what they are looking for but can say they are not happy since there is no letter or nothing. Would like some feedback and as suggested have a meeting with them to find out what they want to do, approach a judge; whatever it takes to move this forward.

Mrs. Horvath responded of course, that was discussed and am sure you're aware that the governor just recently relaxed the rules for COVID-19. There is something in the works and will be calling you to discuss the format.

Questions to the directors: cont.

Mr. Orcutt asked Mr. Piatak if the Northeast Ohio Regional Sewer District (NEORSD) information spoken of can be provided to the clerk?

Mr. Piatak concurred and stated will send in the morning.

Mrs. Schmuck asked Mr. Elliott or Mayor Gammella if there will be a Home Days parade?

Mayor Gammella responded no.

Mr. Troyer stated to Mr. Garner asked for a list of what areas have been done with fixing of the roads, street sweeping, hot-patching and catch-basin cleaning. Does that list exist so Council has a good idea of what streets were done so it is known where service crews are on a weekly basis?

Mr. Garner responded as stated before, one pass throughout the city with street sweeping will be completed within the next week or so. Service crews have completed the west side of Holland, Middlebrook, south side of Holland for patching east of Elmdale. Several other routes have had many streets done but will provide a list returning to the office.

Mr. Vecchio asked Mr. Garner are service crews doing the streets be checking the curbs and bottom of driveway aprons for repairs?

Mr. Garner responded as crews go down the street anything that's low of asphalt is filled in with the anticipation of some more permanent rebuild.

OTHER COMMUNICATIONS AND PETITIONS, AND VERBAL APPROVAL: (INTRODUCTION OF NEW LEGISLATION):

New Legislation:

An Ordinance authorizing the Mayor to trade-in the city's Superstar groomer with attachments and declaring an emergency. Introduced by Mayor Gammella. Placed in service committee.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS, APPOINTMENTS, CONFIRMATIONS:

REMARKS FROM THE AUDIENCE ON ANY SUBJECT MATTER:

Liz Sayers

23065 Cedar Point Road

Ms. Sayers wished Mayor Gammella a Happy Birthday.

Mayor Gammella thanked Ms. Sayers.

Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Mrs. Schmuck, to address the audience.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Schmuck, Scott, Orcutt, Mencini, Salvatore

NAYS: None. The motion carried.

Mr. Troyer thanked Ms. Sayers for being short and sweet, Happy Birthday Mayor.

Mr. Salvatore commented to Mr. Troyer speaking of short and sweet, would like to do that to you one night.

Mr. Mencini wished Happy Birthday to Mayor Gammella.

Mr. Vecchio stated on behalf of City Council, happy birthday.

Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mr. Troyer, to go back to regular order of business.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Troyer, Salvatore, Scott, Schmuck, Orcutt

NAYS: None. The motion carried.

INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: FIRST READING:

1. ORDINANCE NO. 11201-2021, AMENDING SECTION 1366.03(b)2 OF THE BROOK PARK CODIFIED ORDINANCES ENTITLED 'VACANT PROPERTY/BUILDING REGISTRATION AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced by Councilman Mencini.

Mr. Vecchio stated Ordinance No. 11201-2021 has had its first reading.

2. ORDINANCE NO. 11202-2021, AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO TRADE-IN THE CITY'S JOHN DEERE ROTARY AND HUSTLER SUPER Z MOWERS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced by Mayor Gammella.

Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mrs. Schmuck, to suspend.

Mr. Troyer commented see the need with the trade-in, steel prices and in the budget, will vote yes on suspension.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Schmuck, Scott, Orcutt, Troyer, Salvatore.

NAYS: None. The motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Scott, supported by Mr. Orcutt, to adopt.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Scott, Orcutt, Schmuck, Troyer, Mencini, Salvatore

NAYS: None. Ordinance No. 11202-2021, has passed under suspension

of the rules. Adopted.

SECOND READING OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

THIRD READING OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

1. ORDINANCE NO. 11192-2021, AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO CREATE A 'SAFE EXCHANGE ZONE' BY THE BROOK PARK POLICE DEPARTMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced by Councilman Mencini, Council as a Whole and Mayor Gammella.

Mr. Salvatore stated don't recall having the word 'surveillance' placed in the legislation and speaking with the clerk wasn't able to find where it was included or adopted by Council. A few amendments to this legislation would be in the title to remove the word 'surveillance. First Whereas remove the word 'safe' and insert an area. Second Whereas remove the word 'surveillance' and insert the word 'the and in that same line remove the word 'safe' and insert 'an area' and also remove surveillance and insert camera. The only other place would be in section one (1) where it reads authorized to create an exchange zone instead of a surveillance exchange zone and in the third line remove surveillance and insert video camera and also in that line remove the word 'safe'.

Mr. Troyer stated this is not Council's legislation and would like to ask the Council President and clerk to figure out what happened and have something setup so this doesn't happen again. Wrong amendments were included in here and needs to be sent back for amendments of removing the word safe in the title and body of legislation, should be removed from tonight's agenda.

Mr. Vecchio stated what has taken place so we're aware is during the translation-dictation of this and all the commotion going on in our meetings whether being interference in the video or anything else has caused confusion on this. Do agree that the piece of legislation in-hand is not what was set to be with the word 'safe' being removed throughout the entire legislation, leaving exchange zone. With Mr. Troyer's dissertation is correct and the only thing for Council to do is have a motion to strike and place forward to next agenda; if all Council agrees.

Mr. Mencini asked when the piece comes out will it be placed on First Reading?

Mr. Vecchio responded no, problems with the audio-video have caused the mistake of this by no fault of anyone, it's clearly a mistake. Thought there was a vote and there was not one.

Mr. Salvatore stated the problem is if you listen to the meeting

Third Reading of Ordinances and Resolutions: cont. an adjust the legislation to the amendments made, it won't read proper and won't do to the job.

Mr. Troyer stated the problem is the legislation Council is looking at does not exist, not proper legislation. What Council amended was to remove the word 'safe'.

Mr. Vecchio stated for point of clarification what Mr. Troyer is saying is absolutely correct. What Council has in front of them is a non-existent piece of legislation, having nothing to do with what Council voted for. Council voted on removing the word 'safe' throughout the legislation. Will accept a motion to remove this legislation from this agenda and move the corrected legislation to the next regular scheduled Council agenda of meeting under third reading.

Mrs. Horvath stated the law department would be happy to assist with the original piece of legislation placed on next week's Caucus agenda for Council to make the proper amendments.

Mr. Orcutt asked Mr. Salvatore were those amendments on this piece to remove safe and surveillance?

Mr. Salvatore responded also add the additional verbiage so the legislation reads properly.

Mr. Orcutt stated to Mr. Mencini sounds like this is a simple little issue that was fixed last week by taking out the words surveillance and safe out of the legislation. Somehow those words made it back in the legislation due to video and audio issues the words made it back in. Mr. Salvatore is bringing up a good point that grammar issues also need to be changed.

Motion by Mr. Salvatore, supported by Mr. Troyer, to remove the legislation from tonight's agenda.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Salvatore, Troyer, Mencini, Scott, Schmuck, Orcutt NAYS: None. The motion carried.

Mr. Vecchio commented will take a motion to place this under discussion at next week's Caucus agenda, to work out anything there may be so everyone can review.

Mr. Troyer stated Point of clarification.

Mr. Vecchio recognized.

Third Reading of Ordinances and Resolutions: cont.

Mr. Troyer continued this would be the original correct version?

Mr. Vecchio concurred not this piece of legislation but same ordinance number.

Motion by Mr. Salvatore, supported by Mr. Troyer, to place the legislation on next week's Caucus meeting that was supposed to be there in the first place.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Salvatore, Troyer, Mencini, Scott, Schmuck, Orcutt NAYS: None. The motion carried.

There being no further business to come before this meeting a **motion** by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mr. Salvatore, to adjourn.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Salvatore, Troyer, Orcutt, Schmuck, Scott NAYS: None.

Council President Vecchio declared this meeting adjourned at 9:02 p.m.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED

Michelle Blazak Clerk of Council

APPROVED)

THESE MEETING MINUTES APPROVED BY BROOK PARK CITY COUNCIL ARE A SYNOPSIS, NOT TRANSCRIBED IN THEIR ENTIRETY, ALTHOUGH ACCURATE.

5,040 words